
WASCO COUNTY UTILITIES COORDINATING COUNCIL 
MEETING MINUTES 

April 2, 2019 
8:01a.m. @ Cousin’s Restaurant 

   
Attendance: 
 
Ed Ortega – Northern Wasco P.U.D.   Brewster Whitmire – Wasco Electric Cooperative 
Danny  Saldivar – The Dalles Irrigation District  Scott Peters – Oregon Dept. of Transportation 
Jean Corbin – City of the Dalles Public Works  Dale McCabe – City of The Dalles Public Works 
Aaron Westfall – NW Natural    Cindy Keever – City of The Dalles Public Works 
Arthur Smith – Wasco County Road Department  Jennifer Lindsey- Wasco Electric Cooperative 
 
Ed Ortega called the meeting to order. 
 
Meeting was held to discuss combining a Gorge 811 Call Before You Dig with The Dalles Community 
Clean-Up on Saturday, May 4, 2019, from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
  
Treasurer’s Report: 
  
Arthur Smith reported a balance of $4,570.67.  This does include the $1800.00 state contribution and 
does not include the previously approved donation of $200.00 for candy in the Cherry Festival parade.    
 
Business: 
 
Ed Ortega reserved the 811 trailer for the weekend of May 4-6, 2019.  Danny Saldivar indicated that he is 
available and can bring the trailer to The Dalles on May 4.  Scott Peters has indicated that he can return 
the trailer on Wednesday, May 9, 2019 if that accommodates each party. 
 
Cindy Keever discussed the Community Clean-Up and what they have done in prior years.  Location will 
be at the corner of 6th & Webber Streets.  Donations have been received in the past from Safeway, 
Grocery Outlet, Franz and Pepsi, with The Dalles Lions Club serving food and the Rotary Club working the 
Pepsi trailer. 
 
A motion was made and seconded to donate up to $500.00 in the purchase of food items, condiments 
and beverages.  Motion passed. 
 
After a discussion with attendees, it was agreed for Cindy to purchase necessary items, donuts, coffee, 
hotdogs, hamburgers, condiments, chips.  Jean Corbin will order necessary items for swag bags that will 
be handed out during the event.   
 
Those who have offered to be present at the trailer to speak with the public regarding 811 and help pass 
out swag bags on Saturday, May 4th are: 
 
Ed Ortega 9 a.m. – 10 a.m. 
Brewster Mid-day 
Dale McCabe 
  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:47 a.m.  Thank you to everyone who was in 
attendance.    The next regular meeting will be Tuesday, April 16, 2019 at Cousin’s Restaurant. 
  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jennifer Lindsey 
Secretary  
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